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Investing in our schools  

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2024-25 Budget is 
delivering record education funding, including $1.4 billion for new and upgraded schools in regional 
NSW. This targeted investment will ensure growing communities get access to a world-class public 
education. 

Project overview 

A project is underway at Dubbo South Public School to consolidate existing Buildings G, H, I and J, 
which were damaged by fire in early December 2021, into one new building.  

5 new classrooms are being constructed, as well as:  

• a practical activities area 
• 2 special program rooms 
• a staff study area 
• a staff lounge with amenities, meeting space and storage facilities 
• external updates including tiered seating, access ramps, car park resurfacing and 

landscaping. 

Other minor works have been completed, including ICT infrastructure upgrades, repair of the 
covered outdoor learning area (COLA), replacement of synthetic turf and fence repairs.  

Progress summary 

We are excited to share that the new building is nearly ready for students and staff to start using.  
All works on the interior are now finished and the last of the furniture and equipment is being 
installed.  

External works, including landscaping, have also recently been finished. See the next page for a 
link to a timelapse video showing the progress of construction on site.  

Next steps  

We will support the school to move into their new spaces. Staff will start using the staff areas this 
term and students and staff will start using the new classrooms from Day 1 Term 3 2025. 
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Construction progress video 

To see the timelapse footage of construction progress from October 2024 to now, 
visit edu.nsw.link/DSPS-ConstructionProgress or scan the QR code.  

 

 
More information 

You can find more information about the project at edu.nsw.link/DubboSouthPS-
Upgrade or by scanning the QR code. 

If you have any questions about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure 
during business hours on the contact details below. 
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